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July 16, 2009 Certified Mail:
7008 1830 0002 2995 4062

ATTN: Document Control Desk
Director, Office of Nuclear Materials Safety Safeguards
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, DC 20555-0001

Subject: Honeywell International Inc., Metropolis IL- Material License SUB-526
Notification of Transfer of Scrap Materials Under 10 CFR Part 40.13,
"Unimportant Quantities of Source Material" To Grand View, Idaho, RCRA
Subtitle C Facility

Dear Sirs:

On October 1, 2007 the NRC notified Honeywell International that the transfer of 90,000 ft3 of
unimportant quantities of source material (industrial scrap material) to a RCRA subtitle C
facility for disposal was approved pursuant to 10 CFR 40.13(a).

This letter is to notify NRC of Honeywell International's intention to transfer this waste for
disposal at the US Ecology Idaho (USEI) RCRA Subtitle C facility located near Grand View,
Idaho, rather than a previously-considered disposal option in Texas. The Grand View facility
permit issued to US Ecology Idaho, Inc. (USEI) by the Idaho Department of Environmental
Quality specifically authorizes receipt and disposal of unimportant quantities of source
material pursuant to 10 CFR Part 40.13. A copy of the document "Honeywell Metropolis
Evaluation in Support of Alternate Waste Disposal Procedures For Unimportant Quantities of
Source Materials" is attached for your information and review.

The material will be shipped from the Metropolis facility by rail to the USEI Simco Road rail
station, where it will be trans-loaded from railcars into tarp-covered trucks at USEI's indoor
transfer facility for final transport to the Grand View disposal site. This multi-modal
transportation approach will decrease dose during transportation since the maximum exposed
individual for the truck-only scenario previously considered was the truck driver based on
proximity to the waste. Other supporting details and analysis are provided in the attachment
referenced above.

We plan to begin shipments as soon as your review has been completed. Please advise me
of your expected time frame for completion of your review, or contact Michael Greeno,
Regulatory Affairs Manager, at 618-309-5005 to address any other questions you may have.
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